
 

 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers 

 

Welcome to our 1st Newsletter of autumn term 2 and to the beautiful time in Primary Academies as we 
enjoy all the winter, Christmas and other celebratory event. We are putting our final touches to the end 
of term calendar and in our next Newsletter we will confirm times for our Nativity, Film Crew Event and 
other Winter Celebrations so that parents/ carers and other family members are able to save the dates 
in their diaries. 

 

We hope you have all had positive and informative Parents Evening Meetings this week. 

All our Teachers will be contacting families if we were unable to meet with you over the past few 
evenings and George Webber will rearrange her appointments when she returns to Greenside on 
Monday. 

 

We are delighted that Claire Davies returns to Greenside next week. Claire worked with Y6 last year and 
across Y3 and Y4 as our 3rd Teacher until October when she had to return to Australia. We are delighted 
that Claireôs exchange leave has now been extended and she is able to stay in London and at 
Greenside for the rest of the academic year. This is part of her research work on Creative Learning she 
is doing on behalf of her Australian School and of, course; Greenside is a great place for her to do that! 

 

You may also have seen other adults around Greenside this term working alongside our own fab 
Teachers, As part of our developmental work across TEF we are now supporting a group of new 
teachers to our profession as they train to become qualified teachers. None of these are teaching 
classes but they are often in class working alongside our teachers. 

Nursery: Alex 

Y1: Robyn Hart-Winks 

Y6: Catherine Rowan-Hamilton 

 

We hope you enjoy this edition of our Newsletter and have a great week ahead. 

 

Stop PresséA reminder that tonight ï Friday 10th November is our PSA Quiz Night. 

We hope you can join us ï please see Anna or any member of the PSA for details or tickets. 

Greenside Hall ï 7.00pm! 

 

1. Message from the Head of School 

 

Week 2 at Greenside has seen everyone have their first opportunity to catch up with class teachers 
formally in our parent / carer evenings. I hope you all enjoyed the opportunity to find out more about your 
child's learning and how we can move them forward. If anyone was not able to attend the meetings, 
please do speak to your class teacher to arrange something for next week.  

Y6 sessions will be re-arranged hopefully next week.  
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We were lucky enough to have a visit from Caroline Whalley, the founder of the Elliot foundation. She 
spent some time with some of our students discussing how the arts can be used to support learning.  

Our students had lots of really interesting points to make and Caroline went away absolutely inspired by 
the way we integrate the arts into our curriculum here at Greenside.  

 

We had an amazing and spooky turn out for the Halloween Tea & Cakes. A huge thank you to all those 
families who got dressed up and set up stalls for face painting etc. - it made the event so fab. It really was 
to spook-tactic evening.  

 

A final reminder that tonight is the Quiz Night! The staff team are reigning champions so if you think you've 
got what it takes, it starts at 7pm. 

 

With very best wishes 

Robin Yeats ï Head of School 

 

2. Sharing Events 

 

a) Y6 perform Kafka play 

We have some exciting performance news to share. 

A number of our Y6 students are studying Kafkaôs play Metamorphosis in our Writing Groups and we 
have decided to put on our own performance! This will take place on Thursday 14th December at 6.00pm 
over in the beautiful theatre space in Hammersmith Academy ï itôs all very new and exciting news! 

 

b) EYFS Phonics Workshop for Parents/ Carers 

All of our Nursery and Reception Parents/ carers are invited to join Kimberley Buchanan for a workshop 
between 9.00am ï 9.45am on Wednesday 15th November to learn more about how we teach Phonics and 
how you can support your daughter/ son at home. We very much hope you will be able to come along! 

 

c) ñSay Cheese!ò 

Please note we have booked a photographer to visit Greenside on Tuesday 21st November ï perfect    
uniform and perfect attendance will make it a wonderful smiley day caught on camera for ever!  

 

3. Parent/ Carer Events & Information 

 

a) Future Learning Experiences at Greenside 

In the spring term our Film Factory will become the Greenside Science Lab and our learning will take a 
new turn as we explore scientific hypothesis and our Crew Days will allow us to explore óbig scientific 
questionsô. If you or a family member have any connections to the world of Science (by any definition) and 
might be able to come in and talk with us, learn with us or contribute in any way to inspiring students 
please e-mail me ï if there are any Doctors or Scientists in our community please point them in my       
direction ï KBS. 

b) Staff Governors 

We are very pleased to announce that we have our 3 Staff Governors who have now joined our GGL 
(Greenside, Griffin and Lena Gardens LGB (Local Governing Body). 



Greenside ï Sarah Coppard ï Early Years Educator 

Griffin ï Tara Lowther ï Maths & PE Leader 

Lena Gardens ï Sophie Weitzman ï Y6 Teacher 

They will join our whole LGB on Monday 11th December for our autumn term meeting ï weôd like to thank 
these members of staff for volunteering their time to work on behalf of our GGL students. 

 

4. Sharing our Learning 

 

STAR Days - Please remember to check our website for our STAR Day Medium Term Learning 

Plans ï these will give you a really clear idea of the class learning for the half term ahead.  

       Our Learning this half term will be inspired as follows: 

 

Nursery & Reception 

This half term in Nursery & Reception we have been studying 
the film text "The Lorax." The students have been inspired by 
the Dr.Seuss quote from the film: "Unless someone like you 
cares a whole awful lot, nothing is going to get better. It's not." 
In order to raise awareness about the importance of protecting 
the environment, the students started creating some protest 
posters. They wrote things like "Save the environment!" and 
"Save the trees!" 

 

PE & Sports 

As part of our colour and light topic this half term, the students in EYFS have been experimenting with  
different ways of moving to colour. In P.E. we have been playing the 'Traffic Light Game' in which red 
means stop, yellow means to move slowly, and green means to move quickly. The students have also  
enjoyed moving and dancing the musical CD "The Colour Makers Assistant" in which they need to        
interpret how each colour makes them feel. 

 

Y1 ï The Wild Thornberries - A Pirates Life For Me! 
Y1 ventured bravely and boldly to the Galapagos Island for their learning this week. We sailed on a pirate 
ship and explored what it would be like to dress like a pirate. The excitement didn't end there, as a pirate 
came to Greenside and challenged us to search for a buried treasure by following a treasure map. Shiver 
me timbers, we succeeded and didn't need to walk the plank! Well-done Y1. I wonder what adventures we 
will go on next week. 

 

 



Y2 ï The magical world of Narnia! 

Since coming back after the half term holiday Y2 have been immersed in the wonderful world of Narnia. 
We are starting off each week with a new installment of the film so that learning is current and relevant to 
the students. We are looking closely at different characters, scenes and music from the film to inspire our 
learning. In the first week we went back in time to WW2 and put ourselves in the shoes of some evacuee 
children. We wrote letters home that contained so much lovely emotion, empathy and understanding of 
the time period. We then changed gear to look at World War aircrafts and embarked on a STEM journey 
to design and build our own aeroplanes, using our knowledge of shape and measure to create them. This 
week we have met the White Witch and used music from the film to inspire some character descriptions 
and the winter scenes from Narnia have helped us to create beautiful winter tree art!  

 

 

Y3 & Y4 ï Time Travel at Greenside 

Our STAR days this half term in Y3 and Y4 have been inspired by the cult movie Back to the Future. So 
far the students have really enjoyed being able to study a film that is so exciting and adventurous. We 
have been exploring the character of Marty and discussing how we think he must feel in different          
situations. Each week we write a diary entry from Marty's perspective, attempting to incorporate the   
grammar or punctuation skills we have been focusing on. We have just begun an on-going STEM project, 
which  involves the students creating their own time travel vehicles. They have had to plan and build their 
vehicle and we will be conducting an experiment to find out which vehicle will be able to roll the furthest. 
Alongside the building of their vehicle the students will be creating a fact file describing all of the        
mathematical properties of their vehicle, such as measurements and shapes used. They are also being 
challenged as part of their maths work to help Doc to solve problems involving adding and subtracting 3-
digit numbers and converting measurements. 

 

Y5 & Y6 - What is the Life of Pi? 

We are thrilled this half term that Y5 and Y6 will be studying such a thought provoking film as Life of Pi. 

Y5 will explore themes such as courage, loss and religion. Students will find out what survival means,  
writing pieces that focus on key scenes from the film. They will learn how living things are classified,    
writing reports and making mini documentaries about a chosen animal. Using their STEM skills, students 
will   research, design and create their own lifeboats. Thanks to Pi's name and its association with the  
decimal 3.14, Y5 will place a greater emphasis on their study of decimal numbers. 

 

This week in Y6, we have been exploring the world of statistics in lots of interesting ways. Y6 started the 
week by creating their own Life of Pi pie charts! These detailed the different things that Pi spent his time 
doing while stranded on the boat. Next up was line graphs. We created line graphs that tracked the pulse 
rates of the different animals stranded on the boat with Pi and interpreted what the inferred and how they 
could tell the story. We also explore graphing through creating our own branching data bases by         
classifying a selection of animals Pi found on his magical island. We tied this in with students writing a  
descriptive and atmospheric piece on the opening scenes of the film, picking up on the beautiful imagery 
and natural surroundings illustrated by Ang Lee. 



b) Film Crews ï Across the Universe 

 
This week our Continents learning moved to a new level! Students were script writing and action planning 
as to how they were going to capture and re-tell their stories from history and across the universe. Already 
STEM projects, Arts excitement and filming was taking place and our Film Crew Days were coming to life 
is so many exciting ways. Over the next couple of weeks our students will also be deciding how to share 
theses with our families at the end of term so please look out for details of our next, exciting Greenside 
red carpet film event  

 

Crew 3 ï Can you recognize these presenters? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

d) Elgarôs Enigmas - Musical Portraits 

At our Board Meeting on Monday we talked about Elgarôs Musical Enigmas. During the week students 
drew their own images and Firework Musical Portraits too. 

 

"The music sounded fast and loud. I thought it was scary." -Rafe 

"The music sounded loud and lonely." -Mimi 

"The music was sad, happy, and cute. I heard the piano." -Georgie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. Student Stars at Greenside 

 

This week our Greenside Stars have been busy working really hard and also making our community a  
better lace. Well done to them all and a special ócongratulationsô to Iqulaas and Ahmed for being our     
deserving Greenside Screen Stars of the Week too! 

 


